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schedule and 69% of the total appropriations for the fiscal year, as follows: $10.6 million for 
the General Fund; approximately $2.9 million for MDF; $52,000.00 for the POST 
Commission; $200,400.00 for the Capital Improvement Fund; and approximately $146,000.00 
for the First-Generation Trust Fund Initiative. 

Capital Improvement Proiects and other activities: The following is a report from the 
President. 

Other activities: 
The College continues to offer boot camps with several ongoing such as the soon to complete 
Childcare and the Truck Driving boot camps. Other boot camps will be offered during the 
upcoming months. There will be a second cohort for the Intro to Criminal Justice course which 
is open to any 2022 graduate. 

May Activities: 
The College participated in EMS week, which recognizes the College's role in serving as 
educators for the island's EMS teams. 

The College had a successful academic year 2022 graduation with 240 of the 296 graduates 
attending the graduation face-to-face on May 13, 2022, at the UOG Calvo Field House with 
families and friends. The Most Distinguished and Distinguished Graduate ceremony was held 
on May 11, 2022, and the Practical Nursing pinning ceremony for 13 graduate candidates was 
held on May 10, 2022. 

The College will be recognizing the Certificate of Mastery and Certificate of Completion for 
secondary students; the literacy navigator project will be launched this summer; additional 
tutoring services will be provided to summer school students; the College offered additional 
Math and English courses utilizing CARES funding to support students entering postsecondary 
education; the ServeSafe team has been expanded with additional faculty and the program is 
taught in Korean with the passing rate of 81 %; summer enrollment increased with this year's 
total enrollment of 287 compared to 240 enrolled last year. 

Funding is being applied for a mural project for the barrel vault; HR is working on a mental 
health first aid training for GCC employees and additional training for all EEOs on campus. 

With GCC celebrating its 45th anniversary and UOG celebrating its 70th anniversary, the two 
institutions are collaborating in building a float for this year's Guam Liberation Day parade. 
The College has also applied for gold sponsorship with Guam PBS for footage coverage during 
the parade. 

2. Monthly Activities Report.

Student Trustee: Trustee Kenly Magwili reported the following: 
Students enjoyed the traditional face-to-face GCC graduation and having their families and 








